Veterans, Ceremony and Parade Commission Regular Meeting
August 12, 2019 Meeting Minutes 
Opening: The Veterans, Ceremony and Parade Commission held their Regular Meeting on Monday, August 12, 2019 in the Fowler Memorial Building, 45 New Haven Avenue, Jack Jansen called the meeting to order at 7:00pm and asked those present to stand for the of the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll Call: 
MEMBERS PRESENT: 
John (Jack) Jansen
Russ Edwards Sr 

Mike Kupson 

Pattie Deer 

Vincent Zelinsky 

ABSENT/EXCUSED:

Tom Flowers
GUESTS:

Russ Edwards Jr

Carlos Rosario, CMDR CVMA Chapter 31-2

Diane Zelinsky –recording secretary 

Consideration of Minutes –official minutes from the last meeting held on 7/8/19 were available but were not read to those present.
Old Business:
Russ Edward presented to the Chairman separately the list of contributions that the VVA has donated over the past year so it was not presented to the commission at this time.

New Business:

Discussion and motions to approve of the distribution of the funds received from the “Milford Moves for Vets” event began. At the direction of Tom Flowers, Pattie Deer made a motion to approve a donation to the CVMA (Combat Veterans Motorcycle Association) Chapter 31-2 from this year’s proceeds.
At this time Carlos Rosario, CMDR at this date of the CVMA Chapter 31-2 introduced himself and presented to the commission a background on the CVMA and its charter to the Veterans Cause. Though Chapter 31-2 established in 2015 was a breakoff of the first state Chapter 31-1 which began in 2011 and is based out of the Hartford Area. The CVMA is a nationwide organization with chapters in every state. A southern chapter was established to accommodate those members that reside in the lower shoreline/valley areas of the state and have adopted American Legion Post 196 as home base. In addition to supporting many of the same Veterans causes previously mentioned by other VSO’s Carlos mentioned the Association’s motto of “Vets helping Vets” and one specific way that has helped him personally is through the shared brotherhood of combat experiences who enjoy riding motorcycles, he has been able to settle back into a productive family/work life. A list of those donations is available for submission and all support Connecticut Veterans causes. All positions are volunteer so monies are not used for operating expenses.

Discussion was made that perhaps this donation should be postponed until next year as this organization was a late consideration but a 2nd to the motion was made by Vincent Zelinsky and the vote passed to make the donation this year with an understanding that the CMVA’s presence be evident at upcoming Milford events and also include participation at next year’s “Milford Moves for Vets” event. 

A second motion was made and accepted to approve all other donation distributions as previously presented.

Pattie Deer next made motion to allow the Milford Oyster Festival use of the Fowler Building on Saturday, August 17,2019 Motion was 2nd by Vincent Zelinsky and commission approved.
It was presented that the Black Knights of West Point will not be at the Vets Fest as anticipated. Carlos Rosario, who is also a current member of the CT Army National Guard, presented an option of requesting a marching unit for the event and provided the contact number to Vinny Zelinsky for follow up. He might also be interested in being a guest speaker at the event.
For the Good of the Order:

Russ Edward presented tickets to the commission for a concert being held on November 16th, 7pm at the Veterans Memorial Auditorium. Event sponsored by the VVA of Southern Connecticut.
Meeting adjourned at: 7:35pm (Motion made by Pattie Deer, Second by Vincent Zelinsky). 
Respectfully Submitted by
Diane Zelinsky
Recording Secretary
